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Staff Spotlight 
Martin Boylan 

My name is Mr. Martin Boylan and I am delighted to be here at Doha British School Ain 
Khaled as the new Subject Leader in Modern Foreign Languages. So far it has been a 
pleasure and a privilege to integrate myself into a vibrant, flourishing and successful 
department in the welcoming and purposeful environment that DBS provides.

After a year of teaching English in France to undergraduate engineers I completed my 
Professional Language Studies degree in Leeds, England and have now been teaching 
French and Spanish for 18 years spanning three countries. 

The majority of my experience is in teaching the UK curriculum which makes teaching at 
DBS hugely exciting. The language curriculum offered here is a perfect mixture of the 

focused academic side of  the 
International GCSE heading to 
the rounded education 
offered by the International 
Baccalaureate. 

The maturity of the students 
at DBS astonishes me every 
day and I look forward to 
being a part of their journey 
and the DBS community. I am 
here with my wife, who also 
teaches Spanish and French, 
and we are relishing the 
opportunity of being here 
through this exciting time in 
Qatar’s history.

Please feel free to contact me 
at 
martin.boylan@dohabritishsc
hool.com if you have any 
questions, queries or 
concerns, I’d be happy to help. 

mailto:martin.boylan@dohabritishschool.com
mailto:martin.boylan@dohabritishschool.com


4

The Great DBS Bake Off
DBS 25th  Anniversary 

This week saw the first of many activities that we have planned to celebrate the 25th 
Anniversary of Doha British School.  Students in Year 7 - 13 were invited to take part in The 
Great DBS bake off, baking a cake based on one of the following themes, 25 years, school, 
or the school colours of red, white and blue.
We were extremely fortunate to have 2 special guest judges, Gary Richardson, Chef De 
Cuisine and David Dahlhaus, Executive Chef of the Ritz carlton who were extremely 
impressed with the high standards of baking and creativity from our students.
A huge thank you to all of our students and judges for taking part and congratulations to 
our top three:
1st -  Alara 7H
2nd -  Alicia 10S
3rd - Al Hoor 8C
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Year 7 Science

Miss Wilson’s Year 7 Science class 
have been busy making cell models as 
part of a cells project.  There were  
many amazing models but the 
winners as voted for by the class are:

Adam who made a delicious cake and 
Jassim who  created a polystyrene 
model.

A huge well done to all of 7S for all of 
your hard work and creativity making 
your cell models. 
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This week, Mr Graham’s  Year 7 class have 
been investigating different organs and organ 
systems in the human body. Students have 
had the opportunity to research and describe 
their different structures, components and 
functions. The students have enjoyed getting 
hands on with a sheep’s heart dissection to 
further explore the structure of the heart and 
exploring its valves and Chambers.

Great work Year 7!

Year 7 Science
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KS3 Design Technology 

Students in Year 9 and Year 7 have 

recently been modelling their design 

ideas. Modelling is a vital part of the 

design cycle and allows students to test 

and develop designs based on their 

specification. Modelling can be simple, 

low fidelity prototypes, such as using 

card or paper to develop ideas-like in the 

case of Year 7; or more sophisticated 

problem solving using a variety of 

materials like in Year 9.  It is also a great 

way for students to develop 3D thinking 

skills, spatial awareness, scale and 

material manipulation skills!
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Year 12 Biology 

Mrs Gogin’s Year 12 IAL 
Biology students have 
been honing their 
presentation skills with 
research on the common 
risk factors of 
Cardiovascular Disease 
(CVD).

It is always great seeing 
our students develop 
their confidence when 
delivering a presentation 
to their peers.  Keep up 
the great work Year 12! 
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Year 11 Design Technology 

The NEA (Non examined 

assessment)  is the major piece 

of coursework for the GCSE 

Design Technology course and is 

worth 50% of the overall grade. 

Students in both Resistant 

Materials and Graphics have 

recently submitted the initial 

research section of their 

project. 

From here they will go on to 

create testable specifications 

linked closely to their research, 

and begin their design ideas. 
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Drama in English

Mrs Kings has had a busy few 
weeks bringing her experience 
as a Drama teacher into her 
English lessons.  

Year 8, 9 and 11 students have 
taken part in acting out scenes 
from Wuthering Heights as part 
of Gothic Themes; explored the 
theme of childhood memories 
in poetry  through playing a 
game, and taken part in drama 
activities in the drama ECA.  It’s 
wonderful seeing our students 
involved in Drama.  Keep up the 
great work everyone.
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Drama in English
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House Competitions

Green Scorpions Blue Horses Red Oryx’s Yellow Falcons Purple Camels

Aaron Robson Dihein Perera Ahmed Abdelrahman Ali Mohamed 
Elnoury

Noor Ammar 
Abdeen Ali

Haya Hamza Syed Oscar Umoh  Luka Bogdanovic Taym Jichi Noura Al-Thani

Amandiya Shanuli 
Wickremesooriya

Martina Quadrini Mika Kodais
Amanda Lidell

Himaya 
Warusavithana

Tameem Zeid Zuhair Saify

At just over the halfway point in an 
extremely long term, the Yellow 
Falcons are still holding on to an 
impressive lead with 8F still leading 
the way in the dream team 
standings. 7S are doing a great job 
of closing the gap in second place 
and have contributed amazingly to 
the Scorpions overall total.

With 6 weeks of term remaining, 
there are still a huge amount of 
house points on offer. Can anyone 
close the gap and overtake The 
mighty Falcons?

Good luck and may the best house 
win!
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U13 Girls Volleyball Champions

Following on from the success of the U14 Boys Volleyball team, the girls went to their 
tournament at Doha College out to prove that they too can bring back Gold.

Due to Covid 19, this was their first ever fixture in Secondary school. However it didn't show 
and the girls worked well as a team, playing some great Volleyball, particularly with their 
serves.

They won their group to progress to the semi finals and then beating Park House in the final 
to take Gold!  

Well done girls, we are all incredibly proud of you.
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Mental Health Awareness Week

Last week we took some time to reflect on our own mental health and discussed ways in 
which we can help ourselves and others when we are not quite feeling ourselves.  Our 
wonderful team of 6th form students put together an assembly giving us some extremely 
useful coping strategies, as well as organising a number of lunchtime activities to help with 
our mental health.

Remember it’s ok not to be ok, if you are struggling please speak to someone, a friend, 
family member, teacher, house leader, we are all here to help. 
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International Literacy Day 

This year's International Literacy Day was celebrated worldwide under the theme, 
"Transforming Literacy Learning Spaces.” This gave students the opportunity to rethink 
the fundamental importance of literacy learning spaces, to build resilience and ensure 
quality, equitable, and inclusive education for all. Students were asked to design a poster 
that can be used as part of a literacy learning space.
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